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GUEST SPEAKER:





Pete Fowler – Pete Fowler Construction Services





TOPIC:  “Managing Expert Work and Costs”











Pete Fowler is the founder of a construction consultancy serving the Western U.S from California, Oregon and Colorado offices. Pete has experience with successful expert witness testimony, including Federal Court.





In addition to a B.S. in Construction Management, Pete is a general contractor, professional cost estimator, has published articles in national magazines and has been invited to speak by the most important groups in the construction industry (ICC, ASTM, NIBS, RCI, BETEC, etc.).





Pete is an Oregon Certified Home Inspector, an AAMA “Certified Installation Master”, a Board Member of Installation Masters Institute (IMI) which trains window installers, a former Certified Inspector, and continues to regularly deliver seminars on topics including building walls, building codes, building performance analysis and repair strategies.





 PFCS represents owners, nearly every construction trade, the largest national homebuilders and the largest insurance companies, delivering services in every phase of the construction life-cycle including design, estimating, construction management, inspection and testing, claims, and training. Focusing on projects in distress, PFCS  analyzes damage, performs testing, specifies and oversees repairs, and offers testimony.





Focusing on construction projects and buildings suffering distress, Pete has analyzed damage, performed testing, specified and overseen repairs, performed repairs as a contractor and testified on a wide variety of construction issues.





Pete’s publications include:


Common Construction Defects – Published in the October 1998 edition of The Journal of Light Construction


New Developments in CA Construction Law – Published in Janaury 2003 


Dangers of Mold – Published in the April 2003 issue of Window & Door Magazine


Managing Construction Projects in Oregon – Published June 30, 2006








THANK YOU TO OUR 2012 EVENT SPONSOR   
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2010-2012 BOARD


PRESIDENT                                                                 Jim DeFrates


VICE PRESIDENT


Amanda Mansell-Spillman





PAST PRESIDENT                                                     Jeff Hall


TREASURER


Rochelle Rexius 





SECRETARY


Dawn Kyles





DIRECTORS


Stephanie Barnes


Christine Burkhart


Jeff Fleming


Larry Lizakowski


Ryan McLaughlin

















Email Us


south@nevadaclaims.org





Check out our newly-renovated Website nevadaclaims.org








CHAPTER MEETINGS


WHEN: 	2nd Wednesday of every month      


		(Except December!)


TIME: 		11:30 A.M. – 1:00 P.M.			


WHERE:	LAWRY’S THE PRIME RIB	


 		4043 Howard Hughes 


		Las Vegas, NV 89109


PRICE:	$25.00  Members includes  lunch


		$35.00  Non-Members &  non or late RSVP Members





Please RSVP by noon the Monday before the meeting!





Email: rrexius@gmail.com












































General Calendar


Luncheons and Special Events


2012


*12 /14-	Annual Holiday Mixer


Tuscany Hotel


11am – 2pm








2013


*1/9 - 	Jay Kramarczyk


Phoenix Investigations


TOPIC: Investigating Commercial Kitchen Fires





*2/13 - 	Tony Moffett


EFI Global, Inc.


TOPIC: Electrical Fundamentals





*3/13 -  Kirk Walker, Esq.


	Bauman Loewe Witt & Maxwell


	TOPIC:  Subrogation








INTERESTED IN BEING ONE OF OUR LUNCHEON SPEAKERS, KNOW OF A GREAT SPEAKER OR HAVE AN IDEA FOR A TOPIC?  LET US KNOW! EMAIL:


� HYPERLINK "mailto:amanda@nevadaclaims.org" ��amanda@nevadaclaims.org�








Treasurer’s Report


Current Bank Balance      	$17,487.78


Change                             	$     100.00      


Total         			$17,587.78





President’s Corner





The Holiday season is upon us as we meet for the last time in a business setting for the year 2012. We will, of course, meet at the Tuscany Hotel Casino on Friday December 14 for our Annual Holiday Party. 





I want to begin by saying THANK YOU to all the SNCA Board Members and Volunteers who gave their time in our 1st Annual SNCA Day of Service. We all met at the Nevada SPCA on November 9 and assisted them with some major cleaning projects including sprucing up their lobby, hallways and outside areas. A special thank you goes out to those who were charged with cleaning the Pig Play area. When they were finished it was spic and span clean. It was a great opportunity to give back to one of our 2012 charities and we are excited for many more Days of Service in the years to come. 





It has been a terrific 2012 for the Southern Nevada Claims Association. Along with having 11 great lunches, we heard from eleven awesome speakers on topics related to the claims industry. We also presented to our membership our annual golf event in April; our annual bowling event in August; and our annual putting event with the LVIP in September. Along with our Day of Service and the upcoming Holiday Party, the Claims Association kept very active as we continued to bring our members quality for their $40.00 annual membership. 





We now look ahead to 2013 and the many opportunities the new year presents. We already have exciting speakers lined up for the first three months of the New Year and once again welcome your input on speakers and topics. Please see one of your board members or go to our website: nevadaclaims.org and visit the Southern Nevada chapter where you will see a link for your suggestions on speakers and topics. We also want to make it easier for our membership to RSVP for the monthly luncheon, which you can now do on the website. Starting in 2013, the SNCA would appreciate everyone making their monthly RSVP’s on line. No more phone calls or e-mails needed. 





It has been a great pleasure to lead the SNCA since mid-year and with the board we have in place, I am confident we will build on our successes in 2013. On behalf of the Board of Directors, I want to wish each and everyone one of you and your families a Very Happy Holiday Season and a Safe and Happy New Year. We will meet again for our lunch meeting on January 9 right here at Lawry’s. And please do not forget that our Holiday Party is set for December 14 from 11am – 2pm. The luncheon is FREE to all current dues paying members. We will once again be having a White Elephant Gift Exchange and we ask each member to bring a wrapped gift with a value of $20.00. 





Thank you to every Association member and to each and every sponsor who helped support our Association in 2012! We appreciate everything you do! 





Happy Holidays 





Jim DeFrates 


President











Woman Hospitalized After Being Thrown From Louisiana Fair Ride


Bossier City woman was hospitalized with broken bones and internal injuries after she was thrown from a ride at the � HYPERLINK "http://www.claimsjournal.com/news/southcentral/2012/10/25/216116.htm" �State Fair of Louisiana� in Shreveport.


The Times reports that the woman was identified as 20-year-old Klarissa Graves by fair President and General Manager Chris Giordano. The accident happened late Saturday.


Sunday, the fair’s closing day, the Fun Factory ride from which Graves was thrown was shut down on order of the State Fire Marshal, whose office now is investigating.


The same office investigated an accident at the fair last year in which a 4-year-old boy from Red River Parish was critically injured.








Man Dies After Being Tossed From Colorado Bar


Authorities say a 34-year-old man who was thrown out of a Lakewood, Colo. bar for acting belligerently was found injured and unresponsive in a nearby parking lot and was later pronounced dead at a hospital.


The Denver Post reported the man, whose name has not been released, was asked to leave the bar early Sunday after he began looking for trouble with other patrons. He returned for a short time and was again thrown out.


Investigators say they believe the man got into a fight in the parking lot after being thrown out the second time.


Police have not named the bar, but the address released is the listed location of the Nite Owl Sports Bar & Grill.








Convicted of Faking SUV Robbery, Man Collapses In Court


A Newark, N.J. conman was not about to change his story. Instead he decided to try, try, try just a little bit harder.





Over the course of seven months, Robert Goodwin, 49, provided a total of 11 false statements asserting that his girlfriend’s SUV had been stolen and torched.





Unfortunately his efforts were for naught, as a jury of Goodwin's peers found him guilty of insurance fraud on Aug. 23. Of course, the theatrics didn’t end there. As the jury read the verdict, Goodwin � HYPERLINK "http://www.propertycasualty360.com/2012/07/02/millionaire-turned-arsonist-commits-courtroom-suic" �collapsed onto� the in the Essex County courtroom floor and was immediately hauled to a local hospital.





The controversy began in 2009 when Goodwin told insurance investigators that his then-girlfriend’s 1999 Chevy Tahoe had been stolen and set afire. The story seemed implausible at first blush, according to an assistant prosecutor who tried the case, because the SUV was equipped with an anti-theft device that makes “stealing the vehicle virtually impossible.”





Aside from this red flag, Goodwin had a checkered past, which included a whopping 15 prior burglary and drug convictions. In 2010, he finally admitted to the insurer that his statements were false. At the trial, one of Goodwin’s girlfriend’s testified that he told her the SUV had been stolen, while another girlfriend testified she was with him when the theft occurred at 3 a.m. on Sept. 14, 2009.





Although the court ultimately acquitted Goodwin of arson and attempted theft charges, he nevertheless faces up to 20 years in prison for the insurance fraud conviction. Currently there is no update about his physical condition following the courtroom incident, though one thing is probable: Goodwin could face more drama from his many women.





Sentencing has been slated for October.








Bus Cameras put the Brakes on 8 More Fraud Claims





According to ABC News and the Philadelphia District Attorney’s office, eight of the people involved have been charged for allegedly faking injuries after the minor crash. And here’s the kicker: of those charged, only two of those people were actually on the bus at the time of the accident, District Attorney Seth Williams said. 





The accident took place back on December 23rd, 2009 when the bus was stopped at an intersection. The right mirror of a passing Loomis armored car hit then the left mirror of the SEPTA bus. 





The armored car was not damaged, and the bus had just a scratch, Williams said. At the time, no passengers reported injuries. 





Once injuries started being reported however, all of the accused retained the same attorney and were treated at the same location, the Center City Medical Center. Their alleged injuries include back and neck pain and ended up costing a total of $80,000. 





Williams went on to say that one of the eight suspects, 46-year-old Eric Lovett, who is seen on video outside the bus, requested an “incident card” from the driver. He then allegedly drafted 5 others and convinced them to file false insurance claims. 





Williams also added the defendant’s attorney then went on to sue the Brinks Company, mistakenly thinking that they owned the armored car involved in the crash. However, even after being informed that the car actually belonged to Loomis, the attorney still pursued the claim against Brinks. 





Five of the suspects were charged with Criminal Conspiracy, Attempted Theft by Deception and Insurance Fraud. They are: Eric Lovett, 48-year-old Kitt Smith, 56-year-old Avis Jackson, 36-year-old Stephanie Williams, and 21-year-old Malik Spivey. 





The other three were charged with Criminal Conspiracy, Attempted Theft by Deception, Insurance Fraud, Perjury and Unsworn Falsification. They are: 55-year old Arthur Whaley, 46-year-old Faith Rowley, and 45-year-old Lorraine Huff. 





I think one of the reasonable questions here should be, “why are these buses hitting their mirrors against passing traffic so often?”





Spotlight on the SNCA Board:  Amanda Spillman





This month’s spotlight is on your SNCA Vice President, Amanda Spillman.  





Amanda began her career in the insurance industry as a sophomore in high school in 2003 with a part-time job as a Claims Assistant with a Third-Party Administrator, Hooper & Associates, where she assisted with the handling of multi-line claims. 





Upon graduating from UNLV (Go Rebels!) in December of 2007, she again pursued a career in insurance and landed another position in claims in March of 2008 at a new Third-Party Administrator, NovaPro Risk Solutions, where she primarily focused on the handling of Construction Defect claims, along with Property, Auto and Bodily Injury claims.  It was also around this time when Amanda first discovered the Southern Nevada Claims Association, eventually joining the Southern Board as a Director and the Nevada State Board as the Treasurer in mid-2010.





After three-and-a-half years with NovaPro, Amanda transitioned into her current position with Travelers in July of 2011, where she continues with her “first love”—Construction Defect claims.





In 2012, she was awarded Claims Person of the Year by the SNCA, and, this past August, was voted in as the Vice President of the Southern Board and Secretary of the State Board.





Amanda is excited for the upcoming year and can’t wait to start planning some great events for 2013 with her fellow members!  








Former Disney Employee Arrested for $120k in Fraudulent Claims





Mickey will not be very happy about this, and Walt Disney is probably rolling over in his grave as we speak. A former Disney World employee is now facing racketeering and other charges because allegedly filed over a dozen fraudulent claims on the company’s liability insurance. The costs add up to more than $120,000. 





According to the Sun Sentinel, records show that The Division of Insurance Fraud began investigating Gregory James Washington, 46, the Disney guest claims representative, back in 2009 after a financial analyst for the resort alerted the state. 





An investigative summary states that Washington was hired by Disney in August of 2008, and was responsible for investigating the claims that were made against the resort by guests “who alleged personal injury or property damage.” Authorities note that as part of his job, he had the authority to negotiate settlements with guests and/or offer monetary payments “without supervisory approval.” 





However, the report notes that between January and June of 2009, Washington authorized 18 fraudulent insurance payments totaling $122,858. 





Authorities say Washington used several methods: He would add payments to existing claims, increase the seriousness of claims and add or change the names and addresses of guests who made legitimate claims. 





Washington is now facing several fraud and conspiracy charges, including one first-degree felony under the Racketeer Influenced and Corrupt Organization (RICO) Act. 





Investigators uncovered that Washington distributed the money to other alleged co-conspirators in Georgia, New York and elsewhere. 





A Disney spokeswoman issued a statement after Washington’s arrest. She stated, “He’s no longer with the company. When we discovered that there was an issue, we turned it over to law enforcement for investigation.” 





As of now, 10 other people are also facing charges in connection with the alleged scheme. Washington was arrested on September 28th, and his bail is currently set at just more than $100,000. 





He is currently in custody in the Orange County jail.








